GloliplE,

in the blink of an eye

Berkeley researchers declare 14 million
U.S. jobs are at risk of being outsourced.

By Katharine Mieszkowski

Nov. 5, 2003 | If every white-collar job that could be easily outsourced to Russia, China and India
goes the way of the customer-service call center, 14 million positions will be eliminated in the United
States, according to "The New Wave of Outsourcing," an academic study released in late October.

http://www.salon.com/tech/feature/2003/11/05/outsourcing report/print.html
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Free Trade Means America’s Biggest Export is its Jobs
by Rep. Bernie Sanders

Our economy has been decimated by “free” trade, and someone has to point out that, like the
proverbial naked emperor, our policies have no clothes — or more appropriately in this
context, no jobs making clothes, or electronics, or a host of other products we use every day.
Unsurprisingly, proponents of an unfettered free-trade seem unwilling to admit the error of
their ways. This group, which includes virtually all of corporate America, every major
editorial board, as well as Presidents George H.W. Bush, Bill Clinton, George W. Bush and
Ronald Reagan, has told us for decades how many new jobs free trade would create here at
home. Now the evidence is in and guess what — they were dead wrong. The exact opposite is
true.

Largely because of our trade policies, manufacturing is in a state of collapse. In the past three
years, we have lost 2.7 million manufacturing jobs, 16 percent of the total. At 14.7 million, we
are at the lowest number of factory jobs since 1958.

Our disastrous trade policy is not only costing us millions of decent jobs but has put enormous
downward pressure on wages as workers compete for an ever-shrinking pool of jobs. Despite
huge increases in productivity, real wages for private-sector employees have dropped 8
percent since 1973. The average American is working longer hours for lower wages and most
middle-class families now require two breadwinners to pay the bills. For entry-level workers
without a college education, the situation is far, far worse. Their real wages have dropped
more than 20 percent in the past 25 years.

The demise of well-paid manufacturing jobs is best illustrated by the following: 20 years ago,
the largest private employer in the United States was General Motors, where workers earned
— and still earn — a good income. Today, our largest employer is Wal-Mart, where workers
earn below-poverty wages.

Over the years, free-trade advocates have tried to gloss over the bad news about declining
factory employment by promising that a new economy was in the making — one in which
Americans would be working at high wages in high tech. Wrong again! Manufacturing jobs
are not the only casualty of free trade.

Estimates are that 560,000 high-tech jobs have been lost in this country in the last two years
and that many have ended up in India. More ominous, according to Forrester Research, “over
the next 15 years, 3.3 million U.S. service industry jobs and $136 billion in wages will move
offshore. The Information Technology industry will lead the initial overseas exodus.”

[F]ree trade has not only cost us our textile industry, our shoe industry, our steel industry, our
tool and die industry, our electronic industry, our furniture industry and many others but will
now cost us millions of high tech jobs as well.
http://bernie.house.gov/documents/opeds/20031014111646.asp
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